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Dear Colleague:

As elected  public  officials,  the  prosperity of  the  people  of  the  Commonwealth of Kentucky  is our first priority.  We know you understand better than most that Kentucky has struggled to recover as the American economy emerges from the global recession.   In many parts of the state there are signs of improvement.  However,  we know  that  people in rural Kentucky  - particularly southern  and eastern  Kentucky  - are  suffering  more  acutely  from the sweeping economic restructuring going on around the country.

This is all the more  painful  because the  coalfields  in  the Appalachian  region  helped drive  this recovery  - providing affordable  energy  to power the manufacturing growth  in the rest  of  the  country. While rural   manufacturing and job growth   have improved, Central Appalachia faces new more-urgent challenges. In less than  two years, more than 6,000  coal miners  have been laid  off or furloughed in eastern  Kentucky  alone, resulting in unbearable economic  hardships  in  many  of  our  communities. In  the  midst  of  this  uncharted era,  we need to unite  our innovative leaders and combine  our resources  to empower  and revive  this region.

Throughout   our  careers,   we  both   have  worked   to  ensure  southern   and  eastern Kentucky   received   its  fair   share  of   federal   and   state   resources,   and  the   region   has benefitted  significantly  from  these  commitments.    However,  as  we  struggle   to  balance declining  budgets   at   both   the   federal   and  state   levels,   parts   of   Kentucky   that   have historically benefited  from  these resources are facing the reality  of these budget  constraints at the same time our economy is undergoing historic  change.

But we do have a choice in how we respond.  We can  either  allow  this  declining funding  and changing  economic reality  to define us, or join  together  to think  more creatively about  this  region's  future  and  to  act  with  boldness  and  unity   to  design  and  create  the preferred  future  we seek.  We are inviting you to join us on the first step in this journey.

On  Monday,   December   9,  2013,   at  the   Eastern  Kentucky   Exposition   Center  in Pikeville,   we   will   co-host   a   one-day    regional   summit    to   launch   SOAR-Shaping   Our Appalachian  Region,  designed  to  begin  to  frame  a  new  vision  for  southern  and  eastern Kentucky's  future. We seek unity of purpose - collaborative action by businesses, nonprofits, foundations, financial institutions, educational institutions, state and local governments, and young leaders - to create a long-term plan to ensure the region can grow and prosper.
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We know   you   are   already   leading   innovative efforts   with   a strong   record   of accomplishment in the region.  We have been honored to support these.  However,  a new future  is  upon  us, and  collaboration on  new  policies,  programs  and  investments will  be essential.  The summit will draw upon the excellent  work  already  underway  in the region  as well  as  provide   an  opportunity  to  hear  from  our  young   leaders   with   new  ideas.  Your leadership and participation is critical, not only in supporting the summit, but also in future actions to ensure its long-term impact.  This event will be highly interactive, and we pledge that your voice will be heard.

The summit is just  the  beginning  of what  we hope  will  be a long-term initiative to bring   new  opportunities and  renewed  prosperity to  the  people  of  southern   and  eastern Kentucky.  We are committed to working with you for as long as it takes, and we hope you will join us.   Please visit  https://kydlgweb.ky.gov/ to register  for the conference, and please share  this  invitation with  others  who  are  dedicated  to  working   toward  a brighter future. Should you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Lynn Littrell at 502-573-2382 or lynn.littrell@ky.gov.

We look  forward  to  working   with  you  to  help  shape  a new  future   for  Kentucky's
Appalachian region.

Sincerely,




Harold Rogers
Congressman

Steven L. Beshear
Governor
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